
Are you concerned about 
the welfare of a child? 

Speak to either: 
Mr Keith Rimmer 

Designated Safeguarding and Online Safety Lead 
 
 

 
 
 
 

Or the Alternative Designated Safeguarding Leads 
Mr Girling    Mrs Shaw     Mrs Piper     Mr Teare    Ms Spurgeon   Mrs Winton 

 
 
 
 
 

or  
Telephone: 0808 800 4005 

 
What does the Designated Safeguarding Lead do? 

The School Designated Safeguarding Lead (DSL) is the first point of contact for any member of 
the school community who has a concern about the safety and/or well-being of a child. They  

undertake additional training every two years so they know how to refer concerns to the  
appropriate investigating agencies and can offer support and advice to all members of the 

school community. They are responsible for maintaining a record of any concerns and report di-
rectly to the school’s governing body. 

 
What is PREVENT? 

Prevent is about safeguarding people and communities from the threat of extremism and  
providing early intervention to protect and divert people away from being drawn into terrorist  

activity. At our school it is about being vigilant to changes in behaviour which may be a result of 
families or communities painting the world as black and white by highlighting division and  

difference and exploiting fears based on ignorance or prejudice. 
Education is a powerful weapon against this. 

 
The Federation of Fairfield and Colneis will equip our children with the knowledge, skills and  

experiences to think for themselves and in everything we do we will promote an understanding 
of the values we share: democracy, the rule of law, individual liberty and mutual respect for and 

acceptance of those with different faiths and beliefs. 
 

Safeguarding is everyone’s responsibility.  
 

The Whole School Safeguarding and Child Protection Policy is available from the school office 
and also via the school website www.fairfieldandcolneis.co.uk 

The policies and procedures of the Suffolk Safeguarding Partnership can be found on their  
website www.suffolkscb.org.uk 

The Governors responsible for Safeguarding are Mrs Celia Davies & Mrs Vanessa Wood 


